
Relieving Principal ReportRelieving Principal Report
What an incredible year we have all had. I am certain that when we saw in the new year

at the start of 2020, none of us realised the challenges that would face us this year. We

have all experienced these challenges and we can now start to look back and reAect on

all that we have achieved. 

Firstly, I’d like to thank all of the teaching staff at Carlton South who have gone above

and beyond in their professional responsibilities to ensure that students received

continuity of learning during the remote learning period and worked very hard to ensure

that students were assessed appropriately when they returned, planning for how they

would support any gaps in their knowledge and skills. Teachers in 2020 underwent an

enormous learning curve and were willing to completely change the way in which they

taught; they took this responsibility extremely seriously and worked tirelessly to support

students. I would like to acknowledge this professional commitment and thank the

teachers for their perseverance and commitment to students’ learning and wellbeing.

Similarly, I’d like to acknowledge the work of our School Learning Support OJcers

(SLSOs) who do an amazing job supporting our students with additional needs. We are

so fortunate at this school to have a dedicated team of SLSOs who work closely with

classroom teachers to ensure that students maximise their learning outcomes and

achieve growth in their learning.
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I would also like to acknowledge the support that all of our families provided with

remote learning. We understand that this was incredibly diJcult and we are grateful for

the support you provided your children to ensure continuity of learning. We worked in

partnership with you and together we were able to ensure that students had every

opportunity to keep learning. We acknowledge how challenging this period was and

appreciate your support of our teachers and school. 

Of course, the resilience and persistence of students must also be highlighted. Students

worked incredibly hard during this period and we congratulate them on their

commitment to their learning. On returning to school, students have continued to

demonstrate skills that we are attempting to implement with our ‘Learning Powers’.

Skills which include having a growth mindset to overcome challenges, having a

determined attitude in order to reach learning goals, working positively and learning

from others and challenging themselves to try new things. Congratulations to all of our

students on their achievements during what has been a challenging year for their

learning.  

I’d also like to take this opportunity to wish Year 6 all the best as they embark on a new

phase in their lives - high school. This will be a signiUcant milestone in your life. Take

every opportunity to further your learning, Und a tribe of friends that will support you in

this endeavour and become involved in as many different experiences as possible.  

We thank the P & C and all of the volunteers that have generously devoted their time to

support our students in so many ways. Whilst this year has been diJcult as we have

had to put on hold some of the other activities that we would normally engage in, we

acknowledge that our P & C continued to work on grants and various ways to support

our school with fundraising initiatives. We are so fortunate that we have a P & C that is

extremely supportive of our school and work so hard to ensure students receive the

best possible resources to enhance their learning and school experience. Furthermore,

they also support our teachers and demonstrate appreciation for how hard teachers

work. This is very much appreciated and teachers thank you for working in partnership

with them to ensure that students can succeed and thrive in their learning. 

New Staff ChangesNew Staff Changes
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Recently we conducted a merit selection panel to appoint an Assistant Principal at

Carlton South and we would like to congratulate Ms Jade Toofohe, who was the

successful applicant. Ms Toofohe comes to us from Oatley West Public School and is

an experienced Assistant Principal. I’d also like to acknowledge the time the panel

provided for this process. Thank you Mrs Ferlazzo, Mrs Tilling, Manal Hage Hassan and

Andrew Karamitos. 

We would like to congratulate Ms Emily Carton who was successful in an Expression of

Interest application as a Relieving Assistant Principal at Birrong Public School for the

duration of 2021. This will be a wonderful experience for Ms Carton and we wish her

well for 2021. 

We have also been notiUed that we will have a new School Psychologist to support us

for two days a week. Ms Jordan Short will be working at our school each Monday and

Tuesday. 

A panel was also formed recently to appoint a School Administration Manager to our

school and we are very happy to announce our very own Mrs Lisa Sewell as the

successful applicant. Lisa has been with our school for many years; the last three years

she has relieved in this role, so we are happy that this role is now permanent as a result

of the panel process. We would like to thank Andrew Karamitos for his time to support

our school with this process. 

We would also like to announce that Mrs Anne Newbury has been appointed in a

permanent role as a School Administration OJcer. Anne has worked at our school for

many years and we congratulate her on this permanent appointment. 

Finally, some important dates for you to put in your diaries: 

End of school year for all students - Wednesday 16 December 2020 

Beginning of new school year for students from Year 1 to Year 6 - Friday 29Year 1 to Year 6 - Friday 29

January 2021January 2021 (Teachers will have an additional School Development Day in 2021;

the two days will be Wednesday 27 January and Thursday 28 January).

Beginning of school year for Kindergarten - Friday 5 February 2021Kindergarten - Friday 5 February 2021
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As this will be our last newsletter I would like to thank all of our families for their

ongoing support of our school. It’s been an extraordinary year, however, Carlton South

has worked hard to continue to provide as many opportunities as possible for students

to thrive and feel known, valued and cared for. I would also like to wish all of our

families all the very best for the school holidays. Have a wonderful break and we look

forward to working with you all again in 2021. 

Suzi ChosidSuzi Chosid

Relieving PrincipalRelieving Principal

OC Test ReminderOC Test Reminder
Parents who had their children sit the OC test this year, please be aware that the

notiUcation for placement will arrive by email mid-January. If you are out of contact it

would be advised that someone respond for you as offers will lapse and your child will

lose their placement. 

Relieving Deputy Principal ReportRelieving Deputy Principal Report
As the end of the school year is fast approaching, both the students and staff have

taken time to reAect on what an extraordinary and challenging year it has been. The

learning of vital new technology skills has been embraced supporting ‘learning from

home’ earlier in the year, with many parents being able to work more closely and share

in their child’s learning experiences. We are very proud of the resilience shown by our

students and how everyone has pulled together to ensure the active learning culture of

Carlton South Public School has continued to thrive, with all students feeling valued,

supported and cared for. I would like to thank our amazing staff for their continued

dedication in providing all students with the very best opportunities to maximise their

learning.Congratulations to all our students for their hard work and commitment to

always improving their learning and striving to meet personal goals. With our

Kindergarten students learning so many new skills in their Urst year of school and now

being ready to move into Year 1 and our Year 6 students who have come so far since
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beginning their educational journey at Carlton South, I wish them all the best as they

embark on a new and exciting phase in their lives as they head off to high school.I

would also like to thank the P & C and all the volunteers that generously devote their

time to support our students in so many ways. We are very fortunate to have such a

giving school community who are always willing to work alongside us to enhance the

students’ learning and experiences.I hope you take the time to relax and enjoy the

Christmas holidays with family and friends. I look forward to seeing you in the new year

feeling refreshed and ready for another exciting year of learning at Carlton South. 

Jennifer FerlazzoJennifer Ferlazzo

Relieving Deputy PrincipalRelieving Deputy Principal
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SRC NewsSRC News
Earlier in the year the SRC raised funds to purchase laptops for the local hospital. This

achievement was recently recognised in Parliament by Chris Minns (our local MP) and

the students received a certiUcate of congratulations. Additionally, the SRC raised

money to purchase a paver in memory of Mrs Susan Crossling and were able to present

it to Mrs Chosid at our Unal meeting for 2020. To all of the members of the SRC,

congratulations on a successful year. You were a delightful group of students and it has

been a pleasure to watch you develop your leadership skills. 

Mrs Tilling, Mrs Ferlazzo & Mrs WeekleyMrs Tilling, Mrs Ferlazzo & Mrs Weekley

SRC Co-ordinatorsSRC Co-ordinators
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Kindergarten TransitionKindergarten Transition
We held our Kindergarten Transition program in Week 7 for all new Kindergarten

students starting school in 2021. It was so lovely to meet all of our new students and

their families. The teachers and students had a ball playing games outside in the East

playground. They also had lots of fun doing some craft on Spot and the The Very Cranky

Bear in the Kindergarten classrooms. We thank all of the Kindergarten parents for their

cooperation with the new Covid-19 guidelines that we all had to abide by. We can't wait

to see you all at Carlton South Public School next year!

Arlene WicksArlene Wicks

Kindergarten Assistant PrincipalKindergarten Assistant Principal
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